
Script:

(OZIE): Hello, thank you, thank you so much! It's 
great to be here welcome to my Show! As always we are 
the place to go, if you wanna get in the know! 2016 
is finally over welcome to the new year. So the main 
topic for tonight is conspiracy theories who I’ll be 
discussing with conspiracy expert Timothy Philips. 
Also on tonights show we will looking at the 
mysterious Mandela Effect, peering into the secrets 
of Jay’s Grave and I’ll be showing you an exclusive 
interview and performance by the wonderful Sadie 
Horler to end the show! But for now ladies and 
gentlemen it’s none other than conspiracy theorist 
Timothy Philips!

(OZIE and TIM stand and shake hands)

(OZIE): Hello Timothy! Welcome to the show, it’s a 
pleasure to have you here! Please take a seat. 

(OZIE and Tim both sit down and OZIE will use que 
cards)

(OZIE): Once again thanks so much for coming on the 
show today!

(FELIX): Hello Ozie, it’s great to be here.

QUE CARD 1 - 

(FELIX): Yes, I’ve been working in the field for 
several years now, and I am well regarded by the 
community at large. You could say I am an expert, if 
you want.

QUE CARD 2 - 

(FELIX): Well Ozie, a conspiracy theory is the belief 
of those who are able to see the cracks in an 
otherwise normal story, that some covert but 
influential organization or paranormal force is 
responsible for an unexplained event.

QUE CARD 3 - 



(FELIX): Well the most famous theory that is out 
there is the theory that the Moon Landing of 1969 
which was said to be faked by the government. There 
are many different pieces of undisputed evidence that 
backs up this claim, including eye witness reports 
from people who claimed to have seen Neil Armstrong 
during the period he was meant to have been on the 
Moon.

QUE CARD 4 - 

(PLAY INSERT - JOE INVESTIGATES) 

QUE CARD 5 - 

(FELIX): I thought it was really interesting, Ozie. I 
mean we all fall into the trap of the Mandela Effect 
at some point in our lives whether we want to or not 
yeah. 

QUE CARD 6 - 

(FELIX): Ok let’s do this. (Start to answer Ozie’s 
questions) 

QUE CARD 7 -

(PLAY INSERT - VOX POPS IN EXETER)

QUE CARD 8 - 

(FELIX): It’s one of life’s great mysteries. The 
biggest problem, for us who are effected, to do with 
this effect is that there is no exact point in time 
when it started. 

QUE CARD 9 - 

(FELIX): Yeah well its an interesting one, its a 
story of a young girl named kitty Jay’s grave stone 
and why she died. There’s loads of theories of how 
she died that I’ve seen but never had a chance to 
look into. Fresh flowers mysteriously appear there 



every morning and some believe they are placed by 
fairies. 

QUE CARD 10 -

(PLAY INSERT - JAY’S GRAVE) 

(OZIE): Wow, what a mysterious place!

(FELIX): Indeed it is, Ozie. It has baffled theorists 
for years. 

QUE CARD 11 and 12 (OZIE ROUNDS UP THE SHOW)- 

(PLAY INSERT - SADIE HORLER VIDEO)

Well that’s all we have got time for I hope you 
enjoyed the show. I’ll be back next week at the same 
time with another fun fact filled show to look 
forward to. But until then thanks for watching, take 
care, good night. 


